

MONTGOMERY ANCIENT MARINERS

June 4, 1995 Board Meeting

Present: Tom Denes (President), Jeff Roddin (Vice President), Margot Pettijohn (PVMSC rep), Kathleen Costello (Newsletter editor), Mary Ellen Mess, Alvin Russell, Mercedes Adamson, Greg Wortman, Lisa Berger, Den Ager, Renate Fischetti, Dave Harmon, Marilyn Brasier

Absent: Jill Roddin (Vice President/Records), Heidi Yacker (Secretary), Pat Bowditch (Treasurer), Clay Britt (Coach)

1. Possible methods to reduce Albatross meet expenses:
 - a) officials - we had the same as other USMS meets; therefore no change.
 - b) results - only mail results to those who include SASE; but then we would have to reduce meet fees. No further discussion.
 - c) social - very expensive, but proved to be highly successful. Next year could cost more assuming it is not held in private home. No further discussion.
 - d) awards - look into eliminating plaques
2. Team suits - everybody was very pleased with the design. For those who missed buying them originally, they may be purchased for the same original price by contacting Aardvark.
3. Motion for Tom to look into purchasing 40 kickboards with ANCM logo for MAC/Bethesda use. Passed.
4. Motion for Tom to look into purchasing 26 stopwatches with simple features (ie. start/stop/split). Passed.
5. Margo will look into cost to purchase starting pistol (the current pistol is and has been used as a loaner and its future is not guaranteed).
6. Motion for Jeff to look into making pace clock at Bethesda more visible (either by lighted pace clock, better spotlight or extension cord to bring clock closer to wall) within \$50 budget. Passed.
7. Address county about concern to have lifeguard present to open Bethesda pool in time for Sunday morning practice. Obtain pool managers home phone number. (Clay)
8. Last year's storm policy shall take effect for this summer.
9. Lag time between workout sets seems to be increasing. Shouldn't be a problem during the summer since all swimmers start from same wall and only 6 lanes are used, but problem may resurface in Fall session.

10. For next term we will need a new Secretary, Treasurer and Newsletter editor. Nominate yourself or others prior to next meeting. Currently we have Lisa Berger nominated for Secretary and Natalie Ferrell nominated for Newsletter editor (until she moves next year).

11. Team expresses interest in having Premier Swim Clinic for team members with team paying. Options include doing clinic concurrently with ordinary team practice versus having separate clinic. Premier to report estimated costs at next meeting.

12. Jeff will look into cost of team banner for swim meets and functions.

13. Team expresses interest in swimming 9-11am on Sundays instead of 8-10am during summer. Probably too late for this summer, but perhaps next summer.

14. Motion for Jeff to look into displaying team plaque won at Nationals at MAC.
Passed.

Next meeting will be at the beginning of the Fall Session.